
Dear Families,

What a positive year it has been! As we reach the end of a busy and exciting school year, I
want to take a moment to reflect on all that we have achieved together.
Our children have truly thrived, they have grown in confidence, character, and are learning so
much, and I couldn’t be prouder of the progress they’ve made across our amazing school.

This year has been especially meaningful for me personally, as it marks my first year as
Headteacher after being part of this school community for the past 23 years. It has been the
most amazing and fulfilling year of my career, and I feel deeply privileged to lead a school that
means so much to me. Thank you for the warmth, trust, and support you’ve shown me in this
new role.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank you, our families, for your continued support
throughout the year. Your encouragement, involvement, and partnership make a real
difference. 

I look forward to continuing to strengthen positive relationships in the year ahead. As the year
draws to a close, I would really value your feedback. I hope you’ve come to know that I
genuinely welcome and encourage both pupil and parental views. This school belongs to all
of us, it is a community and together, we shape its future and success. I will send the link out
on Monday; please do take a moment to share your thoughts.

See you in the new school year!

Mrs Jenny Gascoigne
Executive Headteacher 
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We would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to Mrs. Stubbs,
who is stepping down after 9 years as Chair of the

Governing Board.

Mrs Stubbs has been a dedicated part of our school community
for the past 32 years, and her unwavering commitment, time, and

leadership have had a lasting impact.

Thank you so much for your dedication and everything you have
done for our school. We know you won’t be too far away. 

You will always be a valued part of our school family.

Thank you
Mrs Stubbs 



Good Luck Luck
Miss Nicholls

As the school year draws to a close, we would like to take a moment to thank
Miss Nicholls for her hard work and dedication as our Nursery teacher.

Throughout her time with us, Miss Nicholls has provided a positive and nurturing start
to school life for many of our youngest children. Her calm, caring approach and
enthusiasm for early learning have been greatly valued, and she has made a

meaningful contribution to our school community.

Miss Nicholls will be leaving us at the end of this term to take up an exciting new
teaching role in Abu Dhabi.

While we are sorry to see her go, we wish her every success in this next chapter and
hope she enjoys all the opportunities that come with this new adventure.

Thank you, Miss Nicholls, and best of luck for the future.



Exciting News: Our Sparrows Classroom Opens This September!

We are absolutely delighted to be opening the doors to our brand-new Sparrows Classroom this
September – a nurturing and thoughtfully designed learning space tailored to meet the needs of
a small group of children within our school community.

Sparrows will offer a more personalised approach to learning, where pupils can thrive in a calm,
supportive environment that celebrates individual strengths and helps build confidence at every
step. It's part of our ongoing commitment to ensuring that every child has the opportunity to shine
in a setting that suits them best.

On Wednesday, we had the pleasure of welcoming the children and their families for a special
induction morning. It was a truly joyful and positive start,  filled with smiles, curiosity and a genuine
sense of belonging. We can already see that this will be a very special place.

We can’t wait to see the Sparrows Classroom come to life in September and watch these young
learners grow, explore and flourish.

Grand Opening of
Sparrows Classroom





What a wonderful way to end the term for our Year 2 children.

The leavers' assembly was truly special, filled with singing,
dancing, joy, love, laughter, and the warmth of friendship.

We will miss you, but as I said, you are more than ready for your
next big step. Always remember that invisible string that connects

us from the infant school to junior school. 

Have the most amazing summer.

We’ll miss you, but now, it’s time move on to the next step in your
journey. 

Goodbye Year 2



The Year 2 children had an amazing time at their Leavers’ Prom
on Wednesday!

 We’d like to say a huge thank you for your continued support over the
past year.

 It’s been a pleasure to help create special memories for the children.
A big thank you to Disco Daddy for entertaining the children and
making it so much fun, and to Strike A Pose Photo Booth for

capturing those special moments!
Warm regards

Mrs Johnson and Mrs Vernon
Friends of  Wrockwardine Wood Infant School

Thank you for all of  the interest in joining the PTFA we will be in touch in
September! Please contact the admin office if  you are interested to join us. 

Friends of Wrockwardine
Wood PTFA



Easy Fundraising 

We’re excited to share an easy way you can support Friends of Wrockwardine
Wood Infant School, simply by shopping online!

We’ve registered with #easyfundraising, a fantastic platform that turns your
everyday online shopping into FREE donations for our school.

Over 8,000 retailers, including Sainsbury’s, M&S, Argos, Just Eat, and many
more, will donate to Friends of Wrockwardine Wood Infant School on your

behalf every time you shop with them — and it won’t cost you a penny extra.

It’s quick and simple to get started:

👉 Sign up here:
https://join.easyfundraising.org.uk/friends-of-wrockwardine-wood-infant-

school/sp5qq7/s2s/HaYZKgsX/SE894/facebook/

Every donation makes a big difference and helps us fund activities, equipment,
and experiences for our children.

Thank you for your continued support!

Warm regards,
Friends of Wrockwardine Wood Infant School



Autumn After
School Clubs 

Thank you to everyone who has shown an interest in our KS1 after school
provision for the autumn term. We are pleased to confirm that the below sessions

will be available.
Please book you child in for the first half of the autumn term by selecting session

below.
3:15 – 4:15pm: Crossbar Sports Activity – £4.00 per session.

4:15 – 5:00pm: Crossbar Sports Activity and Twilight Activity – £7.00 per
session (The twilight session offers a calmer, less intense sporting activity
to end the day.)

Sessions will start week commencing 8 September (week 2) and will run until
week commencing 20 October, after which we will review and confirm future

arrangements.
Bookings are now open for this first half term.  If you would like your child to take
part, please ensure you book a place as soon as possible, as spaces are limited.

 Thank you for your support, and please get in touch if you have any
questions.

BOOK HERE: https://forms.office.com/e/XJiuQNkec9 
Please note:
Invoices will be sent out during the first week of term. 
Bookings come on a first come, first serve basis. 



Key Dates



Summer Activities!



Click on the images to
access the websites

https://www.telford.gov.uk/media/pe5jchqs/urban-games-summer-holidays-2025-flyer-digia.pdf


https://hhah.telford.gov.uk/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://10by10.telford.gov.uk/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://5by5.telford.gov.uk/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=


https://youthoffer.telford.gov.uk/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.telfordsend.org.uk/homepage/16/activities_and_events?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.telford.gov.uk/whatsonintelford?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=





